35
PAGE  
16

BROADWAS AND COTHERIDGE PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF AN ORDINARY MEETING

OF THE PARISH COUNCIL

Held on Monday on 10th March 2014 at Broadwas Village Hall at 7.30 pm

Present
Councillors: Winkworth, Tabberer, Pearce, Key, Murphy, Oliff, Downes, White, and the Clerk Mrs Downes.

In attendance
County Councillor Grove, District Councillors Bass and Swinburn and one member of the public
14/035             Apologies 

Cllr. Norris had been attending a funeral.
14/036            Declarations of personal or prejudicial interest and update of Register of Interest Forms.

                        None noted.


14/037
Public Participation
 
 There were no requests to speak.
14/038 
Minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on 10 Feb 2014 
                        A copy had been circulated to all councillors. It was agreed 
                        that they were a true record and were signed by the Chairman.
14/039
Matters Arising (Not already on Clerk’s Report and Agenda)

Severn Trent update.  In an email 21st February, from Tim May, Worcester Service Delivery & Planning Manager, he explains that ‘a new permanent pump has been installed and a temporary unit installed as a backup whilst they order a second new pump’. The Clerk was requested to liaise with Severn Trent to check that the repair schedule is on course, in particular that ‘Ice Pigging’(used to cleanse the rising main) had been carried out by October 2013 (phase 2) as promised.

Bus Shelter. The Clerk had been investigating designs of shelters that would suit the space by the post box in Broadwas village.  A 1.5m x 3m x 2 bay cantilever design with seats would seem the most suitable. The site will of course need ground preparation. Councillors were presented with 2 designs and prices would be approx. £3000 plus groundwork costs. The Clerk will need to liaise with the developers of the housing estate to make sure the entrance to the said site does not conflict with the positioning of the bus stop.

Footway at Church Lane. Following Cllr. Grove’s offer of monies available in his Divisional fund (14/023) the Clerk has requested funding towards widening and resurfacing this 70mx1.5m piece of footway. Cllr. Grove promised to price the job and get back to us.

VAS Lights at Stone Farm. The lights have now been repaired at a cost of approx.. £150.


Berryfield Car Park agreement.


Worcester CC is preparing the legal agreement for the car park and will send documentation to us asap.

14/040            District and County Councillors’ Report.

County Councillor’s Report. 

The response from Cllr. Grove’s questionnaire prior to 


Christmas last year was not as successful as hoped.


Of 91 sent out, only 26 were received, however, when analysed, results will be sent out to all Clerks.


Work has started on the £8 million improvements at the Ketch

                        Island.


Cllr Grove sought to clarify reports in the press regarding his position as a County Councillor and member of the Fire Authority.  Following a vote in the Authority aimed at saving money, which he had opposed, he had been removed from the Authority and suspended from the Conservative group on the Council for six months. He remains the County Councillor for our area.


District Councillor’s Report.

A copy is attached to these minutes. Cllrs. Swinburn and 


Bass thanked the Councillors who attended the Northern


Area Development Committee Planning meeting on 5th March.


Another Parish Conference will take place on 1st April at Council Chambers, the theme being ‘who pays, what pays?’

14/041
Broadwas Village Hall committee.


The Council had received a request from Keith Brooks, 

                      Honorary Treasurer of the village hall for funding towards

                      resurfacing of the car park. Keith reports that recent extremes of 

                      bad weather has exacerbated the existing bad condition of the 

                      surface resulting in visitors complaining about mud on shoes

                      and car mats. He is concerned that this could result in possible



health and safety issues and in any event causes extra work for 

                      the cleaner.  



Keith’s long term solution would be to tarmac the whole area, 



alternatively, to simply overlay a new layer of stone scree on the



deteriorating surface to which end he would be willing to explore 

                      types of dressing/costs with a view to the Parish Council 


providing funding.



After a full discussion it was agreed that whilst the car park does



need some attention following the extremes of weather recently 

                      experienced, it was felt that the likely cost of tarmacing could 

                      not be justified at this stage. An alternative dressing and surface



treatment would seem the way forward for the time being.



Cllr. Chris White who is the representative for the village hall 



was asked to broach the subject at the next Village Hall 



Committee meeting.

14/042
Community Approach to Energy


Cllr. Oliff had canvassed approximately 40 households in 

                      Broadwas with an energy survey, resulting in 33 responses.



Cllr. Key offered to present the survey to residents in Cotheridge



and will produce the results at the next meeting. 
14/043
Neighbourhood Plan


Cllrs. Winkworth and Pearce reported back on their meeting



with the joint Martley, Knightwick and Doddenham Planning 




Group who have started preparing a Neighbourhood Plan for 

                      their parishes. District Councillors Bass and Swinburn explained 

                      their understanding of the legal and practical differences 

                      between a Neighbourhood Plan  and a Community Led 



Parish Plan and in particular that the former is primarily



geared towards facilitating and influencing development.



Following a full discussion, the Council unanimously agreed



that a Community Led Parish Plan would be more appropriate



for Broadwas & Cotheridge and that this should be progressed.



Cllr. Winkworth agreed to advise Martley PC accordingly.
14/044
Community First


The Clerk had contacted Richard Timney, 

           Business Consultant, Health, Well Being and Social Care 


Community First. For a fee of £150, they can provide the Village 

                      Hall with a ‘health check’ which would involve a site visit to


suggest ways of delivering and improving services for our 

                      community. Council felt that the Village Hall committee should



now become involved and a visit booked. 


.
14/045
Correspondence


a)Time taken to prepare and present monthly crime figures

                      is proving consuming and much of this information is 

                      readily available on the internet (Crime Mapper) and  

                      that anyone registered with Neighbourhood Watch will

receive regular crime alerts. WPC Sarah Ransome Williams 
assures us that should she need to provide specific information

she will, with a report, and of course continue to attend

our annual meeting. Should Councillors need to contact her 
direct, she provides her details.

Council felt that this service is something that can be 

monitored by itself. 

b)a letter of thanks has been received from Footprints Magazine

for our £200 donation.

14/046
Progress Reports
a) Treasurer’s Report.
A copy had been given to all Councillors. Payments were agree by all present. A copy is attached to these minutes.
b) Clerk’s Report. The Clerk had failed to get copies to Councillors in time for the meeting but reported that she had contacted Kirk Denton at Worcester CC to see if the goings on at Hill Top could be considered as a ‘waste transfer site’ and perhaps we could follow an alternative legal route to try and get something done. He promised he would visit the site and let me know. 
c) Berryfield Report.
                           At the Northern Area Development Management Committee

                          meeting on 5.3.2014 Kem Pugh reported that                                                       

                           he had obtained permission from the owner to install 

                           drainage pipes on land south of the housing site. This work 

                           will include the same on Berryfields.

                           PLO Report.
No report supplied, Clerk to chase, although Peter Parkes has repaired the edge of the tarmac on the car park which had been eroded away.
14/047
Planning.

A Planning report had not been available to Councillors but the following was reported:


There had been no contentious applications. A copy is attached to these minutes.

Cllrs. Winkworth, Downes and the Clerk had attended the 


Northern Area Development Committee Meeting on 5th March


at MHDC where the decision of the two planning applications 


13/01209/FUL and 13/01224/FUL was to be considered. Cllr. Winkworth spoke on behalf of the Parish Council within the allotted 3 minutes and repeated its response to the original applications. Both applications were approved. 

14/048
Councillor’s Reports and Items for Future Agenda.



None
14/049
Date of next meeting.


Agreed for 14th April 2014
Chairman………………………………………..dated………………

Attached:
Treasurer’s Report 

District Councillors Report Planning Report

Planning Report

	
	Treasurer's Report for Broadwas & Cotheridge Parish Council Meeting for November 2012
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	Payments
	Receipts
	
	

	
	TSB account
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	Commited payments
	monies
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Berryfield Green project
	
	3094
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District Council report to Broadwas & Cotheridge Parish Council for February 2014

Broadheath Ward Cllr. Roger Bass (roger.bass@malvernhills.gov.uk   01905 641105)
& Cllr. Paul Swinburn (paul.swinburn@malvernhills.gov.uk   01684 573664)

Activity report
Roger and Paul have recently attended briefings on the technical aspects of the latest SWDP proposals and, by our Housing Outcomes Manager, on the ongoing need for Affordable Housing. 
Full council, last week was indeed full – starting with the adoption, for the next year, of the review of councillors’ allowances by an independent panel, giving the holders of responsible positions their much deserved first increases since 2009, whilst keeping the basic members’ allowance still unchanged for 6 years. This was followed by approval of The Council’s Pay policy, once again confirming the support for the living wage for the lowest paid council employees for the next year. The council tax increase of 1.94% was then agreed, raising the MHDC Band D charge by £2.64 (so that’s another pint of beer I shan’t be buying next year). Incidentally the average of precepts and levies for Parishes and the Malvern Hills Conservators will go up by £1.38. This was all part of the approval of the 2014/15 Budget, which despite many adverse factors is still being balanced - a position that many other councils would envy. 
Finally we adopted the “Role Descriptions for Councillors” and some post holders, so that new incumbents may have a better idea of what is expected from them. Paul has championed this as they are much needed now and likely to be very useful in 2015. The following evening, Roger went on to chair the Audit Committee, who heard from the External and Internal Auditors that the financial position for 2012/13 had been examined and was sound. Indeed the Committee were unanimous in “Congratulating the Head of Resources, all managers and staff, in ensuring that the Council has in place, proper arrangements for securing financial resilience in the current challenging economic circumstances.”
Paul represents MHDC on the South Worcs. Citizens Advice Bureau Board and recently attended a meeting at which, once again, discussions centred on budget reductions meaning service cutbacks. MHDC recognises the very valuable role provided by the Bureau and has not only maintained its current level of support but also helped them move into much improved new premises at Malvern Heights, Chequers Close, Enigma Business Park, Malvern, Worcestershire WR14 1BF. Tel. 01684 563 611 or www.malvernhills-cab.org.uk
Planning
The pressure of planning applications continues with much hot air being expended in the Council Chamber and the press about our lack of a 5 year housing supply. Fundamentally, both ends of this equation are outside of the Council’s control. One end depends on agreeing a realistic number of homes required – the purpose of our current submission on the SWDP, and hopefully soon that will be pinned down. However, the satisfaction of that supply target over 5 years is only guaranteed by approving lots of applications to build homes! The fact that we are coming out of a recession - when homes were not being bought, so not built and there was no need for planning applications, is not down to the management of the Council. In a strange way the applications that some people are objecting to, and we have to approve, help to secure the 5 year supply and put the council back in control.
Other District Council matters
We are very sorry to be losing shortly the services of David Rolls, our Performance and Policy Manager, who retires at the end of March. For councillors he was a wonderfully well informed source of information whilst he may be familiar to parishes as the champion of our battle against Rural Fuel Poverty through the Fair Energy Scheme and also as the head our emergency response team!
Housekeeping                   
As usual, both Paul and Roger will be happy to talk to you at any time. Remember, you can raise any matters with either of us, face-to-face or using the contact details above. 
2/3/2014
Planning Report for  March 2014 meeting
Results from’  MHDC. 
14/00083/FUL Mr Richard Rogers, Little Lightwood Lane, Cotheridge WR6 5LT for ‘erection of extensions (part retrospective) to existing  authorised storage and distribution unit (BB) ‘APPROVAL recommended’ 10.3. Answer ‘APPROVED’
New Applications received
None
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